

# Calmore Infant School

Autumn Newsletter 5— Friday 6th October 2023

<u>Telephone</u>: 02380 865994





Dear Parents and Carers,

It was wonderful to welcome so many people to the Winter Warmers bedtime stories event this week. We hope that you enjoyed meeting the Gruffalo this week. We know that we all enjoyed reading and hot chocolate. Reading is a really important part of daily life, it builds self esteem, vocabulary, feeds imagination and even improves their sleeping patterns.









## School Council

Our School Council children met with our Well Being Governor Mr Gurd today.

He asked the children;

- \* what they liked about school,
- \* did they feel safe and
- \*what they would do if they were worried.



The children were able to answer these questions confidently;

'If I was worried I would tell a grown up in school'. 'I feel safe at school because the adults and the rules keep us safe'.

m `I love PE because m I like going on the equipmentm '.

'I love maths and literacy because I love writing'.

The children then showed Mr Gurd their classrooms and the fantastic learning that was taking place.

#### Stick Man - Tuesday 28th November 4.30pm

A letter has gone out this week regarding the performance of Stick Man that our FCIS (Parent Teacher Association) have managed to secure 100 tickets available, which will be sold on a



first come first served basis. Parents need to accompany their children for this event.

The closing date to order tickets is Friday 20th October, however this may be sooner if all tickets get sold. To purchase tickets for this event please log on to fcis.sumupstore.com and follow the link.

### Disco for Years 1 & 2 Friday 13th October

FCIS are pleased to announce that we will be holding our first disco of the year on Friday  $13^{th}$  October 2023 from 3.00pm-4.00pm.



The cost is £5.00 per child, additional siblings who attend Calmore Infant School are each £3.00

If your child is in Year I or 2 and is booked for flamingos on the day of the disco it is £3.00.

#### School Cloud Parents Evening Bookings

Thank you to those parents that have booked parents evenings, if you have any trouble booking on, please pop in and see Nic in the office. On the night of the parents evening, you will need to login with your link in your email. You will need to enter your child's date of birth as part of the security settings.

We look forward to sharing your child's progress with you. Your child's targets for next steps in learning will come home before parent's evenings.

#### Healthier Together website and app

We would like to draw your attention to this website and app for parents of all age children.

It has amazing resources and advice on there for guidance if you are unsure what to do when your child is unwell.

Just a reminder, if your child has sickness or diarrhoea they need to stay at home for 48 hours since the last episode.



It is really important that we do not have children in school spreading tummy bugs around!

# Well Done Certificates and Thank you Stars:



Owls: Maisey, Archie & Ethan

Goldfinches: Amelia, Honey & Elijah

Robins: Scarlett, Toby & Pippa Swallows: Darcy, Umran & Robyn



# We're Going on a Bear Hunt

well DONE

This week the children in Rainbow group have been on their own Bear Hunt. They have really enjoyed the obstacles that they created around the school grounds.









